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Chief Editor's Note

Immigrant Health Matters   
Mei R. Fu, PhD, RN, FAAN

Chief Editor

Dear CANA members and friends, 

I first want to wish all of our dear members and their families a
Happy New Year! 2017 was a wonderful year for CANA, from the
creation of our newsletter CANA Global CONNECT, to our
growing involvement in the community through more volunteer

opportunities for CANA members. Furthermore, 2017 marked the seventh CANA
Scholarship to two very deserving nursing school graduates, Susan Lee and Xiaolu Li‑
Herrera! I hope that 2018 continues to bring great success and growth to CANA as an
organization and our members' own endeavors! 

In the first issue of CANA Global CONNECT's second volume, we highlight Dr. Emerson
Ea's work on developing a heart health education model for Filipino immigrants in the
United States. This research is an important example of an essential tenet among nurses
and other health care providers: cultural appropriate care for patients to promote
better health outcomes. 

President's Message

Dear distinguished members and friends,  

Chinese American Nurses Association (CANA) held
its 2017 Annual General Meeting (AGM) on
Saturday, October 14, 2017 at Confucius Mannings
Pharmacy Conference Room (36‑22 Main Street,
Flushing, NY 11354) from 10am to 2pm. The AGM
is a yearly meeting to give members an update on
the committees’ activities and a finance report for
the previous year. It is an opportunity for CANA to

inform the members of what CANA has accomplished during the year. 

Read more about Dr. Ea's work here »

Read more about Susan's story here »

Read more about Xiaolu's story here »
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Research Highlights

Kaya KO!: A Health Education Model to Address
Hypertension among Filipino Immigrants in the US and

Globally 

Emerson E. Ea, PhD, DNP, APRN, CNE 
Clinical Associate Professor & Assistant Dean, Clinical and

Adjunct Faculty Affairs 
New York University Rory Meyers College of Nursing 

Hypertension (HTN), a key risk factor for cardiovascular
disease, remains a growing public health problem in the United
States. According to the Centers for Disease Control, 29% of

non­institutionalized adults ages 20 and over have HTN in the U.S. Rates of HTN are
even higher in racial and ethnic communities in the United States. Several studies
conducted among Filipino immigrants in the U.S. indicate that this population possesses a
disproportionately higher burden of HTN compared with Whites and other Asian and
Pacific Islander groups.1, 2 Also, there are studies that indicate that the prevalence of
HTN among Filipinos approaches and, in some cases, exceeds that of African
Americans.3

20th Annual CANA Fundraising Gala

Dear Valued CANA Members and Friends: 

The Chinese American Nurses Association (CANA) will be hosting our 20th Annual
Fundraising Gala. The Gala is one of our organization's major fundraising and networking
events, which helps support our mission to promote health awareness in the Chinese
community. The funds raised will finance CANA activities such as health fairs, workshops,
nursing CE courses/credits, and scholarship awards for nursing students who excel in their
nursing studies.

It is our pleasure to invite you to the CANA's 2018 fundraising gala. Your contribution and
participation is extremely valuable and greatly appreciated. Please join us in this event
by purchasing tickets, becoming a sponsor or placing an advertisement in our journal
(please see attached sponsorship form). Listed below is the gala details:

DATE: Friday, May 11, 2018 
LOCATION: New Mulan Restaurant Banquet Hall 
ADDRESS: 136­17 39th Ave. 2nd Floor, Flushing, NY 11354 
TIME: 6:00PM until 11:00PM 

Please complete and email us at cananursing1997@gmail.com, or mail us the enclosed
sponsorship form, along with a check made payable to Chinese American Nurses
Association, and mail it to P.O. Box 527652, Flushing, NY 11352. Payment can also be
made online on our website, www.cana­usa.org (under the Events tab). 

For further inquiries and to RSVP, please contact Theresa at (510) 220­1797 or Christine
at (646) 546­2676. We look forward to your attendance and spending an unforgettable
evening with you. 

Sincerely, 

Ada Leung, RN, MPH 
President, Chinese American Nurses Association 

Hearing from 2017 CANA Scholarship Recipients:

CANA is proud to provide support for select
nursing school graduates to help encourage
the next generation of Chinese American
nurses. In today's issue, we hear from the
two recipients of the 2017 CANA
scholarship, Susan Lee and Xiaolu Li‑
Herrera, on why they chose the nursing
profession. 

2017 CANA Scholarship ‑ Susan Lee

My Aunt's Legacy
Susan Lee, RN

My compassion for helping others stems from childhood experiences. My life changed
when I learned at a young age that my aunt had Down syndrome. Instead of family
vacations and road trip adventures, my family and I stayed home and spent our time
taking care of my aunt. 

My aunt required extensive care and could not perform the daily tasks of an ordinary
person. My aunt was not completely toilet trained and often needed assistance. She had
to be fed every meal of the day. Her meals were portioned out and cut up into small
pieces. There were times when she had to be hospitalized for her hiatal hernia
condition. Her stomach protruded through the diaphragm and caused great discomfort.
My aunt always lived with struggles and uncertainties and yet, she managed to
overcome them. The challenges my aunt faced throughout her life have demonstrated
to me how courageous and enduring the human spirit is in its determination to live. 

2017 CANA Scholarship ‑ Xiaolu Li‑Herrera

Why Nursing?
Xiaolu Li­Herrera, RN

My decision to choose nursing as a life‑long career was based on a handful of events and
personal reasons. My enthusiasm towards science and the medical field was one of the
influences towards my decision; however, my family’s recommendation and my general
interest in helping others were my primary motivators. My initial goal was to commit to
a career that was not only rewarding but also has significant impacts on society. When I
had just arrived to the United States, I was not exactly sure what career would best fit
my needs and interests. I started exploring my options and received consolation from
my family and friends. My mother‑in‑law and father‑in‑law, in particular, influenced me
the most. They suggested that I look into a career that is related to the medical field,
because they saw the compassion I had in helping other people and my affinity towards
to science. 

CANA Community Connect

CANA members performed balance assessments for seniors
on 5/25/2017.It was well received and CANA was invited to
come back and repeat the service on 9/22/2017. 

At the North American Chinatown Smoke Free Day event on
9/25/2017, CANA provided blood pressure checks, BMI
screening, and education for smoking cessation.

CANA members & volunteers conducted blood pressure
checks and BMI screenings at Homecrest Community
Service in Brooklyn on 9/20/2017. The Health Fair attracted
the seniors to enjoy a meaningful event under the sunny sky. 

CANA set up an exhibit booth to address the importance of
providing multiple languages in healthcare at New York
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